EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

September 11, 2009
3:00-5:00 pm
FALL SEMESTER LOCATION: 123 Snyder Hall, Dean’s Conference Room

St. Paul Campus

Present: Brett Couch, Sarah Corrigan, Robin Wright, Krishna Pundi, Bob Brambl, Jean Underwood, Stu Goldstein, Sue Wick, Jane Phillips, Mark Decker, Jim Cotner, Nikki Letawsky-Shultz, Moana McClellan, Paul Siliciano

Not Present: Elizabeth Lockamy, Sam Stevens, Leslie Schiff, Rogene Schnell, John Soechting 

AGENDA

   1.  Approve minutes from May 22, 2009 meeting 


Approved with amendments 

   2. Elect EPC Chair



Jim Cotner nominates Stu Goldstein.  Sue Wick seconds the nomination.

Stu is elected as EPC chair by unanimous vote.

3.  Old Business 

No old business

 4.  New Business
A.  Approve Matthes’ course as a lab/field course?  (started to discuss this at the

     May ’08 meeting)


The committee discussed the proposal to approve David Matthes Bioinformatics course as a lab course.  The committee agreed that although there is no “bench” or “wet lab” component of the course, much of modern biology has a strong bioinformatics component.  Since the course is not simulation based but rather inquiry based, the laboratory model accurately reflects how this type of biological research is performed. 


The committee suggested this course could fulfill the liberal education core requirement of biology with lab and the Technology and Society theme. 

Approved Unanimously

B.  Course proposal from Deena Wassenberg 

Mark Decker summarized the course proposal and the niche filled by the course.  Biology Society and Environment is a new degree offered through CLA and is a growing major with 400 students.  Currently there is no large enrollment course fulfilling the need for an introductory course for the major; this course would fill this niche.  The BSE committee has been briefed on the course proposal, approve of the course and support course proposal. 


This course would serve a captive, interested population of students in growing major but not compete with BIOL1001 and BIOL1009 since these courses are not introductory courses to the Biology Science and Environment major and are not required for the major.  This course should also attract CLA students who need to fulfill a theme requirement. Following approval of the course by the EPC, a proposal will be submitted to CLA to have this course certified as fulfilling the environment theme.

Sue suggested that the course would be suitable for Technology and Society theme.  Currently 25 courses have the environment them compared to only five for technology and society theme.  Deena could be encouraged to consider applying for the technology and society theme. 


Other than suggesting that Deena should consider changing the theme to technology and society the committee saw no major problems with the proposal. 

The course proposal was approved unanimously. 

C. Course Proposal for Human Biology from Melissa Palmer

Jane Phillips summarized Melissa’s proposal for a Human Biology course.  Currently there is a hole in the biology program offerings.  There is no human biology course offered.  This course would treat the topic of human biology from the point of view of ethics (eg. genetic testing, drug abuse in athletes) that could make this course attractive to non-majors to fulfill an ethics requirement.  Although the course could compete with BIOL1001, it should also attract additional students from outside college.  For the biology with lab core requirement, CLE will need a more detailed outline of the laboratory section.


The committee felt that the syllabus looked really packed and it may not be possible to cover all proposed topics, however, the extent of course content covered may be reduced somewhat as the course is taught. 


It should be made clear to students that ethics is a big component of course.  Melissa may consider changes to title and the ethics emphasis needs to be more explicit in the course description. 


The committee feels that Melissa is well suited to teach this course and has experience structuring discussions of ethics and making learning spaces comfortable. 


Paul was concerned that human biology may have significant overlap with the new biochemistry course, Health and Human Disease.  Following a discussion by the committee of the possible overlap between the courses it was agreed that although both courses target the same groups of students but there is a large enough body of students that neither course should see a negative impact on enrollment.  Paul also indicated that human biology would serve the function of having additional high-quality lab-based biology courses for general audience. 

The proposal was approved unanimously. 

  5.  Announcements

A.  UM Rochester (Stu)



UM Rochester has admitted about 100 students in their first semester and have an enrollment of about 55 students.  About half of the students live within 50 miles of Rochester.   The average ACT score of incoming students was 23.4 compared to CBS with 29.6; students would not have been competitive for admission to the twin cities campus of the University of Minnesota.

Hiring of faculty has gone well. 

